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RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING A CONTRACT WITH VEIT & COMPANY, INC. FOR LAKEWALK AND
SHORELINE DAMAGE REPAIR FROM 4TH AVENUE EAST TO 7TH AVENUE EAST FOR AN AMOUNT NOT
TO EXCEED $1,184,590.00.

CITY PROPOSAL:
RESOLVED, that the proper city officials are authorized to contract with Veit & Company, Inc. for Lakewalk and
shoreline damage repair from 4th Avenue East to 7th Avenue East for a total amount not to exceed
$1,184,590.00, payable from funds as described below:
70% ($829,213.00)
225-125-1811-5310-STORM17 (Disaster Recovery Fund; Finance; Storm Surge 2017)

30% ($355,377.00)
225-125-1813-5310-STORM18 (Disaster Recovery Fund; Finance; Storm Surge 2018)

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that it is the intent of the City Council that the local share for this contract, which
is projected to be $296,147.50, will be funded by a federal grant or through the use of General Fund reserves.
The City has applied for a National Coastal Resilience Fund Grant that may cover the local share.  A decision
on the National Coastal Resilience Fund Grant application is expected before the end of the year.  Due to the
urgent need for repairs, work on this section of the Lakewalk must be completed this Fall.

STATEMENT OF PURPOSE:  This resolution authorizes a contract with Veit & Company, Inc. for Lakewalk
and shoreline damage repair from 4th Avenue East to 7th Avenue East for an amount not to exceed
$1,184,590.00.

The 360-foot section of the Lakewalk from 4th Avenue E to 7th Avenue E is in need of urgent repairs. The
shoreline was severely damaged in the consecutive October 2017 and April 2018 storms. This section of the
boardwalk has been undermined by waves, representing a significant public safety hazard and a significant
vulnerability to additional storm damage. Repair will include stabilization of the shoreline and new pavement
and boardwalk; project area shown in Exhibit A. This is part of a larger project that has been approved for state
disaster recovery reimbursement. It is anticipated that approximately 75% of the total cost of this phase of
work will be reimbursed by the state.

Purchasing issued an invitation to bid on August 23, 2018, and received four bids as listed below. Veit &
Company, Inc. submitted the lowest responsive bid.

Contractor Bid ____
Veit & Company, Inc. $1,184,590
George Bougalis & Sons Company $1,358,510
Rachel Contracting, Inc. $1,375,876
Northland Constructors of Duluth, Inc. $1,430,600

File #: 18-0654R, Version: 1

City of Duluth Printed on 4/5/2022Page 1 of 1

powered by Legistar™

http://www.legistar.com/

